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Sunday 6th July 2025 
 

Today’s service 

 

Today’s reading 

10:45 All-age Worship 

with Rev Kara Gander 

 

 

Luke 10:1-11, 

16-2 

 

A Thought from Kara 
 

Everyone at baptism was called to serve God, 

collaborate with the ministry of God, to follow in 

Jesus' way, and to confess the faith of Christ crucified. 

Today's passage gives some very specific instructions 

on what that looks like and how to prepare.  

What are you taking with you? 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer for the week 
God our saviour,  

look on this wounded world  

in pity and in power;  

hold us fast to your promises of peace  

won for us by your Son,  

our Saviour Jesus Christ. 

Amen 

 

Bell ringing 

At St Peter’s, the bells have been a big part of 

life for over 400 years, ringing out for all kinds 

of occasions, both joyous and solemn, and 

bringing the community together. But like 

many traditions, there were times when 

interest in ringing faded. Those breaks remind 

us how quickly traditions can slip away 

without people who care enough to keep 

them alive. 

In 1960 the five bells were dismantled and 

stood at the base of the tower, waiting for 

sufficient funds to be raised for their 

restoration. Then, just over fifty years ago in 

1974, the bells were restored, a sixth bell cast, 

and ringing started again. If you would like to 

read more about this have a look at this 

booklet that I wrote after reading all about it 

in the parish magazines 

Twelve years ago, after a period of no regular 

ringing, a new band of ringers was formed 

with Andy Austen as tower captain. It was at 

this time that I was literally “roped in” and 

took up ringing again after a gap of 40 years.  

We are always keen to welcome new ringers. 

If you would like to see us in action why not 

come along to a practice night? We meet at 

7.30pm on Wednesday evenings.                        

Jane 

 

 

 

https://hartshornechurch.org.uk/
https://hartshornechurch.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/BELLS-9-page-for-website.pdf


  
 

Wednesday 9th June 

7.30pm Alpha Course  

in the church hall 
 

Thursday 10th June 

10:00 Coffee & Conversation at 

Goseley Community Centre 
 

Sunday 13th July 

10:45 Morning Worship  

with Sean O’Toole 

6.45pm Sunday Night Live 
 

Sunday 20th July 

10:00 Holy Communion  

with Rev Patrick Douglas 
 

Sunday 27th July 

10:45 Morning Worship 

with Debbie Patrick 
 

Sunday 3rd August 

10:45 All-age Worship 

with Rev Patrick Douglas 
 

Sunday 10th August 

10:45 Morning Worship  

with Sean O’Toole 
 

 

 

Cleaning Rota 

July 13th  Jeff Main body 

  “     “ Brian A Sweeping porch 

July 20th Friday HG Whole church including brasses 

July 27th Brian Redfern Main body, kitchen & N. Aisle 

  “     “ Bill Brasses 

Aug 3rd  Christine 
Main body, vestry & bell tower, 

sweeping porch 

Aug 10th  Deb & Nige Whole church 

 

 

Reading, Intercessions and Refreshments Rota 

 Reading Intercessions Tea/coffee 

July 6th  Sandra  Friday HG Jane 

July 13th Paul Nigel  Deb W 

July 20th Brian Christine James 

July 27th Jeff Christine Maxine & Jane 

Aug 3rd Christine Nigel  Carol 

Aug 10th John  Sandra/Sean Gwen 

Aug 17th Jeff  TBC Deb W 

 

Meet & greet/ Tidying Church after the service Rota  

 Meet and greet Tidying after service 

July 6th Christine G - Sean Jeff 

July 13th Christine T Andrew 

July 20th Carol J - Jeff Emily 

July 27th Christine G - Sean Nathan 

Aug 3rd Christine T Jean 

Aug 10th Carol J - Jeff Jeff 

Aug 17th Christine G - Sean Andrew 
 

 

A message from 

 
Contributed by Gwen 

Calls from 

fake police 

officers - Stop! 

Think Fraud. 

We have received reports of a 

scam targeting Derbyshire homes, 

where the caller claims to be a 

police officer, giving names such 

as DC Sly and claiming to be from 

Scotland Yard.  

They say they're investigating 

unauthorised use of the person's 

bank card and advises them to 

keep the call secret - a key tactic 

in fraud. 

If you receive a call like this, 

never give out any person 

information and hang up the call 

immediately. 

  

 

 

 Do you 

have a 

story, 

recipe, gardening tip, or 

testimony to share?  We'd 

love to feature it in the 

newsletter.  

Email your contributions to 

jane.horan52@gmail.com  

Or have a word with me. 

Thanks, Jane 
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